
Report of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to the Council meeting of 21 April 2005 

4. PROPOSED NEW ROAD NAMES AND RIGHT OF WAY NAMES 
 
 The Board was in receipt of a request from the Subdivisions Officer to approve new road and right of 

way names at four new residential developments. 
 
 One of the names proposed in the Westmorland subdivision was “Hadleigh Lane”. 
 
 Some members considered that approval for the use of this name should be refused, to allow the use 

of the similar sounding name “Hadlee” in a future subdivision, to recognise the well known cricketing 
family. 

 
 It was therefore moved “That the Board decline approval for the name “Hadleigh Lane” and that 

consideration be given to utilising the name “Hadlee” for the naming of a street in a future subdivision”. 
 
 The motion was declared lost, on division no. 1 by three votes to four, the voting being as follows: 
 
 For (3):  Neville Bennett, Helen Boughton and Mike Mora. 
 
 Against (4):  Lesley Keast, Peter Laloli, Bob Shearing and Tony Sutcliffe. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve the following names: 
 
 1. “Stowe Lane” for a right of way to service eight new residential allotments off Kennedys Bush 

Road. 
 
 2. “Hadleigh Lane”, “Rushden Rise” and “Holbrook Way”, being two new roads and one right of 

way to service 99 new residential allotments in a subdivision off Pentonville Close, Westmorland. 
 
 3. “James Hight Drive”, “Cridland Place”, “Dunsford Close”, “Parklea Avenue” and “Hyde Place”, 

being new roads in the recent stages of development (83 residential allotments) in the Halswell 
on the Park residential subdivision. 

 
 4. “Globe Bay Drive”, “Iraklis Close”, “Micron Close” and “Blossom Lady Lane”, being three new 

culs-de-sac and one new right of way to service 83 new residential allotments in a subdivision off 
Jones Road, Templeton. 

 
 


